
Grant Assistance for Grass-Roots Human Security Projects 

Handing Over Ceremony of 

‘The Project for Construction of Classroom Building for  

Turarana Community High School’ 

 

   On 31st July, 2019, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Construction of 

Classroom Building for Turarana Community High School’ was held at Gold Ridge District 

in Guadalcanal Province. The ceremony was attended by approximately 400 people including 

Ambassador Shigeru Toyama, Principal of Turarana Community High School and Representative 

of Guadalcanal Provincial Education Office. 

  The Government of Japan supported the school through grant assistance amounting to 

US$70,694(SBD$562,724) for the construction of classroom building(double-story with 6 

classrooms). The project is expected to provide safer and better learning environment and 

taking higher education by newly established classes for the students. 

   Ambassador Toyama said in his remarks, ‘Please remember that from now, you have started 

to take good care of your own classrooms so that the building will benefit your little 

brothers, sisters and many generations of your community and the surrounding areas.’ 

The principal said ‘We really appreciate the enormous and generous gift from Japan. Your 

support will be forever remembered by the students and community and this classroom building 

will be treasured by them.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New classroom building 

 

Ambassador giving speech 

 

Singing by students 

 

Ribbon Cut 

 


